

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION

Richard E. Dunn, Director

Land Protection Branch

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive Suite 1054, East Tower Atlanta, Georgia 30334 404-657-8600

February 5, 2019

Georgia Department of Transportation c/o James Clute, State Facilities Manager One Georgia Center 600 West Peachtree Street, NW 7th Floor Atlanta, Georgia 30308

Subject: First Semi-Annual Progress Report

GA DOT Jesup District Office Complex (HSI 10742) 204 North Highway 301, Jesup, Wayne County, Georgia

Dear Mr. Clute:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the First Semi-Annual Progress Report, dated December 3, 2018, for the referenced site. EPD has the following comments:

- 1. The Georgia Department of Transportation (GDOT) submitted a certification of compliance for soils as specified in Rule 391-3-19.06(4)(c). Please resubmit the certification of compliance in the compliance status report (CSR). The CSR should include supporting documentation demonstrating that sufficient soil sampling was performed to characterize the release to the Property.
- 2. **Groundwater Delineation**: Groundwater delineation activities have not been completed to the delineation criteria provided under the VRP Act.
 - a. MW-26 was installed downgradient of MW-15 to serve as the point of demonstration (POD) for the upper aquifer. The monitoring well currently exceeds Type 1 RRS for 1,1-DCE.
 - b. MW-25 was installed to vertically delineate impacts near MW-3A. The monitoring well currently exceeds Type 1 RRS for 1,1-DCE.

Please complete additional site characterization activities to meet delineation requirements provided under the VRP Act.

3. **Milestone Schedule:** Until delineation is completed, EPD requests that semi-annual groundwater sampling be performed at the approved limited list of monitoring wells, with the inclusion of MW-15, MW-8, and MW-2D. Once delineation is complete, a comprehensive groundwater sampling event should be performed.

Georgia Department of Transportation February 5, 2019 Page 2 of 2

EPD anticipates the receipt of the next VRP submittal by May 29, 2019. If you have any questions, please contact Michael Smilley at (404) 463-0530.

Sincerely,

David Hayes

Unit Coordinator

Response and Remediation Program

c: S&ME, Inc., William J. Wagner, Jr., and Peter J. Fleury (via email)

File: 143-0016 (VRP)

S:\RDRIVE\MSmilley\SITE FILES\VRP\GDOT Jesup\First PR Comments_01042019.docx